
Welcoming, serving and growing in Jesus 

 

March 13, 2022 
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Order of Service 
 

Greeting/ 

Announcements 

Elijah Morrison 
 

Children’s Time 

Justin Hatfield 
 

#542 
 

#698 
 

#884 

 

Prayer 

Colton Orum 
 

#714 (v.1,2,3) 

 

The Lord’s Supper 

Aaron Schwartz 
 

#714 (v. 4,5) 

 

Contribution 

Adam Barton 
 

#213 
 

#190 
 

#722 

 

Message 

Bill McFarland 
 

#200 

 

Prayer 

Scott Barton 
 

You are the light of the  

world. A city set 

on a hill cannot 

be hidden. 

(Matt. 5:15)   

 
 

 

This Week 

 Welcome to Daylight Saving Time!  One good thing about 
it is that seasons are changing and spring can’t be too far 
around the corner.  Another is that it will still be light when we 
meet in the evenings.  In the meantime, I hope it doesn’t seem 
way too long until lunch, and happy spring break! 

 Please be aware of the following events that involve all of 
us.  First, here are the dates ahead in our deacon-selection 
process.  We’ve all been asked to pray over it and to get our 
names to our elders by the evening of March 20.  They will meet 
March 22 to work through our ideas and to begin talking with 
the brothers we’ve suggested.  Their names and possible roles 
will be presented to us on April 3.  We’ll be given a brief time to 
offer our responses, and as soon as that’s done these special 
servants will be appointed—and many prayers will be answered.  
Remember that you’re always welcome to talk with us about 
any questions or suggestions you may have. 

 This Wednesday we’ll get back to our normal groups at 
class time.  Thank you so much for your cooperation in what 
we’ve just done.  Next Sunday evening we’ll have our first youth 
led service of this year.  I hope you’ll join us, not only to serve 
the Lord, but also to encourage these young people and their 
families. 

 I’m looking forward to our singing weekend activities 
March 26-27.  It’s for everyone, young or older.  Lance Parrish 
of the Hillcrest congregation in Abilene will be with us.  That 
Saturday at 3:00 we’ll get together in a workshop setting to 
learn several songs.  There’ll be a break for us to go get 
something for dinner.  We’ll gather back at 6:30 for an area-
wide singing and prayer time.  Then in our service that Sunday 
morning, Lance will lead our singing and Justin will present the 
lesson for us.  It will be a great time for us. 

 Everyone please be aware that on April 3 we’ll begin 

passing the elements of the Lord’s supper as we did before.  The 

packets we’ve been using will still be available for anyone who 

prefers their use, and you’ll be welcome to pick one up that 

morning.  Either way, remembering together will be up to us. 

      --Bill  



THIS WEEK… 

 

 Sunday evening we 
meet at 5 p.m. 

 Thursday Ladies 
Bible Class will meet 
on March 10th at 
10:30 a.m.  Jon 
Ewing will be 
teaching THE GIFT 
OF THE HOLY 
SPIRIT, lesson 8, 
Fellowship with God 

 Quilters will meet at 
9:00 a.m. and Card 
Makers at 9:30 am.   

For The Record 
February 27th 

 

Bible Study:            210  

Morning:            267 

Evening:              134 
Wednesday (3-09)         141 

Contribution:          $17,162 

Weekly Avg.          $12,412 

     
We are honored that you 
joined us today.  We hope 
you will be blessed by your 

time with us.  We have a 
nursery with a nursing 
mother’s room and a         

cry/training room for your 
convenience if you have 

small children.  Please click 
on the QR code on the front 

of the bulletin to leave a 
record of your attendance.  

We hope you can stay around 
for a few minutes so we have 
the opportunity to meet you. 

Samantha York was 

moved Wednesday night to 

a rehab facility. 

Norma Lorenz is doing a little 

better. 

Sue Aherin’s mom, Dovie, has 

cancer and has started chemo.       
  

Continued prayers for 

health: 

Karen Duncan,  Jackie Buck,  

Jim & Ruth Reaves, Carl & 

Yvonne Tindall,  Carolyn 

Young, Dennis & Carolyn 

Smith,  Ronnie Williams (Fred 

Lorenz’ son-in-law),  Ruth Raines,  

Bobby McFarland (Bill’s brother),  

Gerry Tassett (Lora Luna’s mom),  

Orvella Blackburn,  Ken & Ann 

Latall (friends of Ann Thiesen),  

Roger Hyder (Debra Davis’ brother),  

Marge Langston (Virginia Hayter’s 

mom),  Kim Maples,  Ethan (The 

Hannah’s nephew),  Alice Daniels,  

Cindy Wantland  (Debra Davis’ 

sister-in-law),  Meshell Fox 

(Coyeatte Ewing’s sister),   David 

High  (Lucile’s son),  Vicky 

Thomas (Tommy & Betty Grabber’s 

niece),   Beverly Hammond 

(Coyeatte Ewing’s mom),  Sherrie 

Stern (Shirlane Horton’s sister),   

Linda (Sue Aherin’s sister-in-law),  

John Alspaugh (Ruth Lund’s 

brother),  Steve Barnet (Kerry Cole’s 

brother-in-law), Bonnie Cole 

(Kerry’s mom) 

 
 

 

 

 

3-14  Bobby & Linda Steinshour - 42 years 
 

3-16  Tim & Marty Stockstill - 43 years 

Shut-Ins 
 

Barbara Barnes                      
Pat Blackburn, Ron Bower             

Mary Bratcher                       
Don Essex,  Wanda Frost                   

Betty Grabber,  Doris Iorg  
Hazel McDonald 

Clarence & Ola Jean Feeney  
Jim & Ruth Reaves 

Dennis & Carolyn Smith 
Doris Tobler 

 
 

Nursing Homes 
 

Ann Freeze                        
Wayne Harmon 
Virginia Morgan                    
Sandra Pingenot               

Nancy Snider 

 

3-13 Anthony Kraus 

3-14 Shirley Kirkpatrick 

3-16 Gene Kenyon 

3-18 Kevin Westerman 

3-21 Barry Hannah 

3-22 Jackie Buck 

3-22 Brent Cox 

3-25 McKenna Jobes 

Men’s Fellowship 

March 26th  

8:00am - 10:00am 
Coffee and donuts   

will be served 

 

 

Youth Led Service 

 March 20th at 5pm 
 

The theme is:  Growing in Jesus 

Murphy Baby Shower 

Sunday, March 27th 

2pm - 4pm 

She is registered at:   
myregistry.com 

       “Save the Date” 

April 3rd is the new date for our  

Ties that Bind Kickoff Potluck 

      (More information to come.) 

 

Thank you for the prayers and 

cards you’ve sent our way for 

the loss of my brother, James.   

In Christian Love,                                                   

Aubrey & Anita Cobb 

 

 

Ladies who Brunch    
April 2, 2022   
(Save the Date) 

Let not steadfast love and faithfulness forsake you; bind them 
around your neck; write them on the tablet of your heart. 

 

 

     Proverbs 3:3 

HAPPY 

Lucile High’s son, David 

had his hip surgery this 

week.  When he recovers 

he will have the other one 

done.  He thanks you for 

all the prayers and asks 

for continued prayers. 
 

A big thank your for all 

the lovely birthday cards!  

You all have been such a 

blessing to me! 

 Love, Ann Freeze 

GATHER -              
No gathering after 
evening services  

this week. 

To our church family.   
Thank you for the 
singing Birthday 

greetings by phone and 
other phone calls, also the 

cookies from the cookie factory  
at the Young’s Kitchen and the 

Snider Bakery.                          
Each card was a blessing.          

Bill enjoyed them all.                                
We are Blessed and Thankful. 

        Blessings! 
 Bill & Gail White                 

And this commandment we have 
from him: whoever loves God  
must also love his brother.   

  1 JOHN 4:21 


